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CULINARY ARTS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Tuesday 8th March, 2016
2:30 –4:30 p.m.
Penguin Union Building, Room 258-C
Members Present: Ron Onslow, Committee Chair, Mayor of Ridgefield & Retired Restaurateur; Dave Angell, Fort Vancouver HS; Tierre Benton, Sugar & Salt Bakery & Café; Tom Wright, Tommy’s Catering; Paul Lemke, The Quarry Senior Living; David Finnie, Fort Vancouver HS;
Members Absent: Andrew Otteraaen, Committee Vice Chair, Veterans Administration; George Langevin, 40 et Bingo; Dale Lee, Heathman Lodge; Daniel Miles, MarkeTeam; Doug Miller, Bargreen Ellingson
Guests: George Akau, Retired Clark College Instructor; Peter Leigh Gallin, Say Ciao; Dan Kern; Russell Brent, Mill Creek Pub, 
Clark College: Daryl Oest, Culinary Arts Department Head; Genevieve Howard, Dean, Workforce & Career Technical Education; Cathy Sherick, Assoc. Director of Instructional Planning & Innovation; Brianna Lisenbee, Career Services; Nichola Farron, Secretary Senior, Advisory Committees; Aaron Guerra, Instructor; Earl Frederick, Instructor; 
Committee Chair, Ron Onslow, opened the meeting at 2.33 p.m. and introductions were made. 
The October 22nd 2015 meeting minutes were reviewed: the motion to approve the minutes without corrections was passed unanimously
Office of Instruction Updates
O.O.I. Associate Director Cathy Sherick made the following updates:

Ethics training: Most advisory members participated in prior meetings, but we want to be sure it is completed by everyone, as we are working to ensure trainings are documented for this year’s announcements. 

As previously mentioned the Strategic Plan has been completed and is on the web site, Clark is completing work on the Academic Plan, which is still in play. We hope to have final adoption by the Board of Trustees this spring term 2016.

Demonstration of online portal for the ‘Career Coach’. It shows available jobs, rate of pay, and training required. The site links directly to programs at Clark, pools regional and local job data. It is very easy to navigate and doesn’t require log in or password. Goal is to help with incoming students and is one aspect of trying to connect with K12 partners etc.  Encouraged members to explore and share with HR teams and community liaisons etc. so that tool can be well utilized.  There was a suggestion from the Committee that the site should show more of a range of wages for a position, to give Students an insight into the possibilities for earnings.
April 20th – 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m., PUB Auditorium Clark Main Campus. Advisory Breakfast for all program committee members. Invitations to follow we hope people will be able to attend.

Pre-apprenticeship program development is underway and will provide basic pre-job skill training, students will be able to explore different unions, tour programs at Clark, help with resume creation. They will have opportunities to learn some basic math competency skills, and get basic certification training in first aid, flagging, OSHA 10.  This will onramp to apprenticeships, Clark programs, and/or jobs. Planned to be operating by fall 2016. Sign-up sheet for businesses willing to host tours for 20 or less students for this program.  
Director/Division Chair Report
Daryl Oest introduced new instructors Aaron Guerra and Earl Frederick: Aaron is already helping refine curriculum and author tests etc.  Aaron introduced himself and detailed that he has been in the Pacific NW for 15 years, with a range of experience in the culinary field, including teaching.  He has a number of qualifications: including working as an evaluator in culinary certification processes. Aaron is hoping to bring the new program up to the standards for certification
Earl Frederick also introduced himself to the committee; he has been in the Pacific NW for about 10 years, with a range of experience in banqueting and hotels etc.  He previously worked as an instructor at Job Corps, and is looking forward to bringing that experience to Clark. 

Genevieve reiterated that Clark is very excited to welcome them both, and she is looking forward to fall and results of program.

Daryl informed the committee that the college was able to secure some extra funds to purchase some equipment: this includes a rack over and blast chiller, a range of small wares and some walk-in shelving. These purchases are currently out to bid; Doug Miller and Dan Miles assisted with that process and assessing facility for equipment.  Also informed the committee that there is auction site for surplus at Clark College where the department is able to list extra items for sale.
The site can be found here: http://www.publicsurplus.com/sms/list/current?orgid=436834
Genevieve informed the Committee that the College was able, through a wide effort, to come up with $134,000 for extra equipment and small wares.

Work Plan
Daryl informed the committee that the new facility layout has been circulated: once it is up and running we will be able to continually assess the function.
Curriculum – voting in curriculum has all gone to plan; it has been approved by internal processes, and is now at State board level. 

Genevieve informed the committee that there has been a slight shift in the timeline for opening, but this is due to the acceptance of a more expensive construction plan: so will be beneficial in the long run. There will be a co-work program beginning in summer, which allows for a soft start.  Also need to recognize that program will be providing food service for whole campus: a summer start allows time for familiarizing with program and revising curriculum if needed. 
Russell Brent asked the present Faculty and staff how the Advisory Committee could best assist them.  Genevieve indicated that in the future, review of curriculum (lecture and lab contents) would be appreciated, along with publicizing the program to Committee networks.  
Aaron Guerra emphasized that biggest thing the Committee can assist with is the creation of avenues into their community and networks to explore. We can then be represented and take students to events. For example he has been working on a barbeque competition that can integrate student teams. He asks that the committee members email him with any ideas and contacts. 

David Finnie emphasized the need to utilize social media effectively to publicize the new program and sustain excitement in run up to opening.
The committee discussed various avenues for publicizing the program, including using city blogs, and approaching the Washington and Oregon restaurant associations, as well as other institutions and media groups for support.  It was agreed that it would be more effective to start targeting high school students now.  
Genevieve recommended that the issue of Marketing and Social Media be added to the Work Plan to consider how to publicize the culinary program

Aaron asked that the Committee also consider which areas of the profession are not currently represented, and whether we can fill those gaps.  Cathy Sherick advised that short-term sub-committees can also be formed to deal with specific areas and then subsequently dissolved when task is finished, so as not to over-expand the Advisory Committee or impact quorum requirements
Russell Brent also asked the Committee to consider that the issue of the minimum wage is coming up and may need to be a part of future discussions.

In response to a query from Paul Lemke, Genevieve informed the committee that current enquiries from potential students are being monitored and handled by Enrollment Services

New Business

Committee please note that the department will be moving to Scarpelli Hall in April/May in to room 130 and 131 while construction is underway
Industry Reports
David Finnie advised that he is about to lose a lot of the good seniors on the program, but have good enrollment despite difficulties arising for students to undertake programs due to graduation requirements.

Dave Angell indicated that he will be competing in the Skills USA event.  It is also his last year at Fort Vancouver HS.
Tom Wright finishing off Food Cart, also working with soup kitchens and food bank.  Hopes that Food Cart can be used to inspire students to cook

Russell Brent was introduced to Advisory Committee through the Foundation; he is happy to join and participate.

Dan Kern has seen an increase in his pro bono work with Veterans, and is excited to make the culinary program the best in the Pacific NW

Paul Lemke – has missed recent meetings due to his involvement with Steven’s Place a center for developmentally disabled adults.  The Quarry center is also expanding
Brianna reported on forthcoming Careers Service events including the ‘Clothing Closet’ initiatives and upcoming job fairs.

Next Meeting Date
The next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday 11th October 2016 at 2.30pm.
The meeting was adjourned at 16:10 pm
Prepared/submitted by Nichola Farron
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